
 

 

Date: 15 June 2025 

 

Dear Sirs, 

 

RE: - NOTIFICATION ON PERSONAL DATA PROTECTION (AMENDMENT) ACT 2024 

 

We wish to bring to your attention the recent changes introduced by the Personal Data Protection 

(Amendment) Act 2024 ("Amendment Act') which will come into force in stages from 1 January 2025. As 

a data processor processing personal data on behalf of us, these amendments may impact your 

obligations under the Personal Data Protection Act 2010 ("PDPA"). 

 

One significant change is the introduction of a new direct obligation for data processors to comply with 

the Security Principle under the PDPA. This means that, as a service provider processing personal data on 

our behalf, you will now have a direct legal responsibility under the PDPA to implement appropriate 

security measures to safeguard the personal data entrusted to you process on our behalf.  

 

These measures include, among others, compliance with minimum security standards that may be 

prescribed under the PDPA from time to time. 

 

Please note that this new obligation will officially come into effect on 1 April 2025. Failure to implement 

adequate measures in compliance with the Security Principle may result in penalties of up to RM1,000,000 

and/or imprisonment for up to three (3) years, as stipulated under the PDPA. 

 

We appreciate your cooperation in ensuring full compliance with these regulatory requirements.  

 

Should you have any questions, or require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us.  

 

Thank you.  

 

Yours faithfully, 

Legal & Compliance Division 

NEC Corporation of Malaysia Sdn Bhd 


